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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 3rd August 2009

Present:
Tony Green

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice President

Dave Young

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain

Phil Abbitt

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

July turned into a busy month for the club as a whole. The successful conclusion to the Beginners Course, being the highlight. This has been one of the best courses run by the club. What was outstanding was the amount of effort, all of the beginners put into the course, to attain their goal of running for 30 minutes non stop. As one of the group sported on the rear of her “T” shirt, “From Couch to 5k in 12 weeks”. A course like this would not be possible without the dedication of the coaches and all the help received by other club members throughout the 12 week period. Also a considerable number of the people who finished the course have now submitted their application forms to join us as full club members.

This year’s ladies 5K at Wardown Park, proved the most popular for many a year, with in excess of 100 competing and completing the course. Yet again the weather was on our side. The race its self was competitive with fast finishing times from the leaders and fantastic effort and achievement from the rest of the field. Many thanks go to Dave Young and Ron Knight for bearing the main organising burden. Thanks also go to all the marshals and helpers on the day.

July also saw three County Championship races, the 5 Mile, 5K and the 3K Relays. Yet again the club can boast a clutch of County Champions at all age ranges. More detail will appear in Karen & Bill’s monthly race report.

In respect of the issue relating to our tenure at the Regional Sports Centre, and it continuing when the new aquatics centre is built. Dave Young and myself are meeting with the Leader of Luton Borough Council, Councillor Hazel Simmons and the project manager for the new centre, on the 13th August 2009. This is to put our case for being able to remain within the sporting facilities at the new sports / aquatic Centre. As a committee we will keep you informed of developments.
2. Apologies 

Received from Breda Haughton

3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the July meeting were accepted and agreed. 

4. Matters Arising

Deposit refund – Awards evening.  RK contacted Bath Road and informed that the refund was in process. 

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence out

· E-mail to Amthill & Flitwick Flyers regarding clash of dates for Three Counties XC (28 Feb 09) with National.  No comments regarding this.  Comments were made about Ampthill date (14/02/10) clashing with others, Wooton suggest they could hold an event on the original date if required.  DRR will go with whatever date is agreed.  No other comments made   Next meeting date at Bedford 9th Sept 09, 20:30

· LRSC Booking form for fields 25th Oct sent, 

· London Marathon Club places applied for

Correspondence in

Terms of ARC insurance meant that it has not been able to cover races organised by organisations that are not athletics and/or running clubs, except where permission was obtained.  Insurers have now agreed to accept a limited number of smaller running races by organisations that aren’t athletics and/or running clubs. (e.g individuals, specific race committees, rotary clubs, lions clubs, school PTA's, village fetes, etc). 

ARC will not accept one off races from running and/or athletic clubs (unless the club joins ARC).
Organisations will be charged £50 to affiliate to ARC with unattached levies to be paid to ARC. This will put ARC on a level playing field with UKAthletics whose insurance allows them to accept these one off races, and will also increase the number of races offering discounted entry to our ARC members. Affiliation of these races will be financially beneficial to ARC which will exceed the insurance premium. Care will be taken that these races won’t clash with races promoted by our member clubs. Also ARC will only accept races that are known to their members and standards of which can be verified.
Resolution at AGM (Sept) is to amend the constitution so that these organisations can be affiliated to ARC as Associate Members.  Associate member would have no vote at ARC's AGM's and EGM's. – No objections raised by committee, C McL to reply to M White

Card of thanks from Roy Pilkington, is response to the condolence card sent by Striders  

6. Treasurer’s Report

Balance forecast sheet shown.

Final accounts for Ladies 5K shown, profit of £435 which will go to club charity, East Anglian Air Ambulance.  HM reported the balance of the charity fund is now £1439.97.  TG congratulated HM on the work she had put in to achieve the total.

New members.  Too many to list, but after a successful Beginners course and a big take up,  35 applications  were accepted.  Welcome to all.  Striders membership is now 225.

7. July 09 Running Report – Bill Barrett

July proved to be a very popular month for races and started off with the Cranfield 5 miles held on

Friday 3rd   Many Striders competed in this event, 19 men and 13 ladies, which was also the County Championships. Kirsty Edwards kept her improvement going with a third place in the county, Alison Sugars was second vet 35, Linda Thomasson first vet 45 in both the race and county, Dianne Blackmore was third 45 in the county with Joan Molahan taking second vet 55 and Barbara Hunt third vet 55 in the county. Jenny Griffiths was third vet 60, Paulene Plater first vet 65 and Breda Haughton first vet 70 in the race and county. The men also performed well with Paul Abbott taking third vet 50, Chris Lamont first vet 55 in the race and the county, Bill Barrett second vet 55 and our new Strider Alan Weir took second vet 60. Dave Debnam was pleased to receive the third vet 60 in the county and PJ Hough took second vet 70 with Brian Taber third vet 70, and finally Jim McIntosh was first vet 75 in the county championships. Well done to all who participated in this event. It was pleasing to see a large number of Striders supporting our county championship events and 10PB’s were also recorded.

Sunday 5th   Amanda Rankin ran the Luton Race for Life and Pam Abbitt completed the Timex Women’s Triathlon.

Sunday 12th   This was the date that many of our ladies from the beginners group have been working towards. We had an extremely good turnout with over 100 runners taking part which is the highest number of competitors recorded to date. Well done to everybody who helped with this event. It was a wonderful sight to see so many of the beginners’ families cheering them on. It is also a tribute to our coaches who have encouraged our beginners over the past 12 weeks to compete in this event. Not forgetting to also congratulate our beginners who all finished the race. We hope that you will take heart from this and continue not only to run but to enter races as well. Three Striders took the first 3 race positions – Natalie Barnard, Kirsty Edwards and Alison Sugars. Many thanks to Ron Knight, (Entry secretary) and Dave Young, (Race director) who put in a lot of hard work to ensure the event ran smoothly.

Also on this date Matt Crossland ran the London 10k

Sunday 19th   This was the start of a very busy week of running. Sunday was the Vauxhall 5k which included the County Championships held at Wardown Park. Once again it was a good turnout from Striders. There were a large number of PB’s recorded and again Striders performed well in the County. Alison Sugars was third lady in the race and first vet 35, Dianne Blackmore was fist vet 45, Joan Molahan took second vet 55 with Paulene Plater taking first vet 65 and Breda Haughton securing first vet 70 in the race and County Championships. Matt Thompson was third vet 45, Lance Richardson first vet 50, Chris Lamont first vet 55, Bill Barrett second and Jeff Dowsett third. Alan Weir took third vet 50 with Alan Taylor taking first vet 65 and PJ Hough first vet 70. Once again Jim McIntosh took first vet 75.

Tuesday 21st  The night of the Stevenage Relays which included the County Championships at Fairlands Valley Park. Again we had a good turnout especially from the ladies! There were 5 ladies teams and 2 ½ men’s teams. Our senior ladies team finished third in the county and our ladies vets finished second and third. Our senior men’s team finished fifth in the county with the vets taking second in the county. Unfortunately 3 men had to run with an incomplete team as 2 of their team did not turn up. Can we please ask you to ensure that you have the mobile number of the person organising the race for Striders so that if you cannot make the event we can try to arrange a stand in. It also makes life easier for those sorting out the teams. Thank you. Well done to Karen Ashby and Dave Debnam who organised everyone on the night.

Wednesday 22nd   Again a very good turnout for an evening race in the Doug Anderson 5k held at Bedford. We had PB runs from Jenny Griffiths and Thom Darby. Chris Lamont was first vet 55 once again this year.

Sunday 26th  This was the date for the annual Luton 10k race which was also the third race in the Vauxhall 3 race series. Thankfully it was not as hot as last year but the course remained the same. We produced a number of PB’s on a tough slow course. Alison Sugars finished third with Linda Thomasson taking first vet 45 and Dianne Blackmore second vet 45. Breda Haughton was first vet 65. In the race Striders had the first lady vets team which consisted of Alison, Linda, Dianne and Breda. In the series Alison finished third place with Dianne first vet 45 and Breda first vet 70. In the series for the men, Chris Lamont was first vet 50, Alan Weir first vet 60 and PJ Hough first vet 70. In the race Striders also had the first men’s vet team which consisted of Chris Lamont, Bill Barrett, Paul Keech and Gary Fowler. Well done to all Striders for turning out in large numbers to support your local races.

Also on 26th Thom Darby ran a very good PB in the Milton Keynes half marathon. Kieran Fitzpatrick ran the Downlands Ultra 30 mile challenge – can we ask why?

That brings us to the conclusion of the running report for July. As you can see it has been an extremely busy one for many Striders. We are both encouraged and delighted to see so many people running well – long may it continue. This must also be a credit to our coaches who help many of the runners with advice and coaching sessions. Enjoy your holidays take a short break to allow your body to recover and come back ready to compete once again. Well done all.

Can we remind you once again that we base our running report on the results sheet so please ensure that you complete your race details. 

Thank you
8. Strider of the Month.

Congratulations to this July award recipients, Tim Davies and Christina Parrett.  Award is given for continued improvements in performance, Tim gaining P.B’s in Cranfield 5m, Luton 10K, Luton 5K and Luton 5m.  Christina also gained P.B’s at Cranfield 5m and Ladies 5K.

9. Three Counties Cross Country.

Stopsley round, October 25th 2009. - Course devised by DY, BB and MT.  Basically from LRSC to around fields of Alf Brown course.  DY showed details.  Course stony in areas, but this cannot be helped.

LRSC main hall booked, cost (£139).  Parkland booked, waiting for confirmation and charges to Striders which will be made to cover costs of lost income due to cancellation of morning football matches.

Medical Cover – DY to contact Promedicus, who covered 2009 Ladies 5K

TG to advise Luton Council Safety Advisory Group, for presentation at September meeting.

Risk assessment (for Luton Council) DY, C McL.

Marshalling and Chief Marshall – DY

Is permit required?  C McL to contact Amthill Flitwick Flyers for race template

Advise local farmers and riding schools of planned event, C McL & TG, also notice in local paper to warn dog walkers. (TG/MB?)

Catering – BH and Paulene Plater, to be confirmed

Directions and event fact sheet – DD

Contact ARO sports, to see if they would like to attend – C McL.

Discussion around table about people taking too much food after the race, which has been a problem at previous races, leaving the slower runners and marshals with nothing.  BB will raise the issue at September XC meeting, but committee decided best course of action for Stopsley event would be to hold some food in reserve.

10. A.O.B

· (TG) From Coaches meeting.  Club now offers 3 levels of speedwork on Thursday nights.  These are generally led by the experienced coaches, plan now is for each group to be supported by newer coaches, in order that experience can be gained and improve the standard of coaching available within the club.                                                

· (MT) Xmas Dinner – Dave Thompson has proposed Strathmore hotel this year, but to keep costs down to £19.95, 29th November was proposed date, costs increase further into December, (Sat 5th, not acceptable due to Luton Marathon on 6th )  December 11th £36.95.  Proposal rejected as November is too early and December 11th too expensive.  Thanks to Dave for the suggestion, MT to research further.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 7th September 2009 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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